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Hello, Neighbors! 
 
 And Happy New Year!  I trust 
that you’ve all enjoyed the holidays, 
and are well on your way to keeping 
your new year’s resolutions, if they’ve 
not already been broken. I’d like to take 
this opportunity to thank our outstand-
ing Board for their service in 2016, and 
to welcome our newest members for 
2017.  
 
 This past year was one of  
significant accomplishments, and we 
have much to be grateful to the Board 
for. I’ll mention a few of the highlights 
here, though there are many more 
we’ve enjoyed.  
 
 We have a beautiful new  
entrance mural at Monssen and 
Vernon, paid for in part with funds  
received from the Old Oak Cliff Con-
servation League. We established a 
marketing agreement with Methodist 
Hospital that brought in $3000 worth  
of unrestricted funds. We hosted an 
entertaining seniors’ brunch at the Kidd 
Springs Park Recreation Center, and 
have relocated our General Meetings 
to this facility for tremendous savings 
and the ability to support our local 
parks. We have continued to provide 
welcome baskets to our many new  
residents, and have a freshly printed 
Directory to include in them. We’ve 
established a pet chipping program 
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that allows us to include fur friends in 
the Online Directory to help them get 
back to their owners when they’re lost. 
We’ve hosted numerous social gather-
ings that have allowed us to get to 
know each other better. We’ve set a 
new record for the number of VIP    
security patrols in one year. And my 
personal favorite: the unification of our 
school zoning patterns to ensure that 
all Wynnewood North households are 
zoned for the same three schools; and 
that we once again are part of the  
Adamson High School feeder pattern. 
If you haven’t visited Botello  
Elementary School yet, you should.  
It’s impressive, and provides a solid 
option to our neighborhood parents.   
 
 We are so fortunate to live in a 
beautiful neighborhood with lovely 
homes.  Let’s be certain to always  
remember that what makes us espe-
cially lucky is the relationship we have 
with each other.  I’m proud of the  
neighborly spirit we all share, and wish 
you the very best for the new year 
ahead.  Please let us know how to 
serve you. 
 See you soon! 
  Brian 
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President Brian Davis president@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Vice President Denise Requardt vp@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Treasurer Gail Moore treasurer@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Secretary Cindy Kirk secretary@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Crime Watch Jeff Sappenfield crime@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Social Director Chris Quadri social@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Publications Lynn Sulander publications@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Communications Janice Coffee communications@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Beautification Cynthia Michaels beautification@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Parent Liaison Becca Haynes Lenoard parent@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Web Master Dean Rose webmaster@wynnewoodnorth.org 

2017 Board of Directors: 

Spotlight On Our New Board Members 

Treasurer - Gail Moore 
 Hello to all Wynnewood North 
residents.  My name is Gail Moore and 
I’m the new Treasurer of our neighbor-
hood association.  Denise Requardt will 
be turning over the reigns to me as of 
the first of the year and I really look for-
ward to helping and serving the neigh-
borhood. 

 I’m a fellow Texas and was raised in Oak Cliff.  I 
moved to the Wynnewood North neighborhood in the fall of 
2013 after having been away from Texas for almost 30 
years.  After looking for a house in the Dallas area in the 
prior six-month period, I never thought I’d end up back in 
Oak Cliff!  Imagine my surprise when my real estate agent 
sent me the listing for the house on Woolsey - also referred 
to as Esmond’s house.  Needless to say I loved the house 
and purchased it online the same day (July 2013) and final-
ly got to actually see it the day I flew back to Texas to start 
my retirement in October.  Never did I regret to not actually 
seeing the house prior to my moving here as I love my 
house and was especially pleased with the welcome I re-
ceived from all the neighbors once I finally moved in. 

 At the time I retired, I was the CFO of an interactive 
marketing company in Boston so I do have experience in 
most financial matters.  Prior to that, I was the Senior Fi-
nance Director for an advertising agency in the D.C. area 
working for six years doing mergers and acquisitions for the 

company.  I’ve seen a lot of different accounting methods 
and feel that my level of experience will be a benefit to 
the neighborhood association. 

 Should anyone need anything 
from me, I can be reached via email or 
a phone call.  I look forward to   serv-
ing all of you in this new capacity. 

Social—Chris Quadri 
 Happy New Year, Wynne-
wood North neighbors. I am your new 
Social Director for the Wynnewood 
North Neighborhood Association in 
2017.  My wife, Kimmi, and I both grew up in Dallas. We 
moved into Wynnewood North (from Elmwood) two short 
years ago in May. We have a two year-old son named 
Carlo. We are all excited to help continue the traditions 
and festivities that have built the neighborhood into the 
gem that it is today. While we all know Wynnewood North 
is beautiful on the outside, we also know that it is the 
people that are on the inside of the homes that give the 
neighborhood life, strength and joy. I look forward to   
celebrating with you all throughout the year. 
 Don't hesitate to call, email or come by our home 
if there is anything that I can do for you in my role as the 
WNNA Social Director or as your neighbor. I can be 
found most evenings enjoying food and spirits with 
friends and family on the back porch. 
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Parent Liaison—Becca Leonard 
 I am thrilled to be joining the 
Wynnewood North Neighborhood 
Association Board as Parent Liaison 
in 2017. I was born in Pittsburgh, PA, 
but raised in Dallas most of my life. 
Leaving the Dallas area to attend the 
University of Georgia (Go Dawgs!) 
before returning again in 2006. 
 Once back in Dallas, my  
husband and I bought our first home 
in Winnetka Heights in 2010. At the 
time, we had looked at homes in Wynnewood and loved 
them, but none worked out at the time. In 2015, we decid-
ed to sell our home in Winnetka Heights and move into 
our beloved home on Mayrant with our now 13 year old 
daughter and 2 year old son.  
 I am the Director of Development for Dallas 
CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates). I love my job 
and the work that our organization does to serve children 
in foster care. I feel fortunate to have the opportunity to do 
what I love with the amazing support of my husband and 
kids. 
 I look forward to serving as the Parent Liaison 
and to getting to know you all better. Please feel free to 
reach out to me if you need anything. Thank you for this 
opportunity! 
 

Vice President:   
 Fallyn Jones, our out-
going V.P., and her husband 
Charles, recently had a life 
changing event,.  Welcome to the 
world, a little one!). We have 
been lucky to have Fallyn serving 
our neighborhood the past few years and we wish her 
well.  In-coming V.P., is Denise Requardt.  Denise is start-
ing her fourth year serving WNNA, the first 3 years as 
Treasurer.  She is also joins other dedicated residents, as 
animal       advocate, has been an active resident of Oak 
Cliff for many years. 
Publications:  

 One of our past board Presidents, 
Lynn Sulander, has been elected back to 
the board, in the role of Publications Direc-
tor.  Lynn has quite a bit of experience in 
this role.  She has assisted with the news-
letter many times over the years. Lynn wel-
comes new and unique newsletter ideas.  If 
you are a business owner, newsletter ads 
are a great way to get the word out to your 
neighbors. Publish costs are in this issue 
or on the web site.. 

Special Note Of Recognition:   
Cindy Kirk has been serving WNNA for NINE   
consecutive years as Secretary. Fourteen 
years total! Please give a very special 
THANK YOU to Cindy when you see her! 

The Stork & Fallyn, Charles 

and Charleston Jones 
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**Alley Maintenance Reminder** 
It is each homeowner’s responsibility to keep the alley way directly 

behind your home clear and free from overgrowth and debris such 

as grass, limbs, branches, construction materials, etc.  Please take 

some time to walk this area behind your home and  do a little spring 

cleaning before the next bulk trash pick-up. 

Beautification—Cynthia Michaels—Yard of the Month Recipients: 

C ongratulations to the homeowners voted Yard of the Month 

 NOVEMBER:     Belinda Sweeny & Michelle Beahmear  

  DECEMBER:     Bob Wolf & Mike Wicker  

  JANUARY:       Jan & Jay Sullivan 

Each recipient of Yard of the Month receives a gift card compliments of Calloways. We have many beautiful yards in our 

neighborhood. Please remember to nominate homes for Yard of the Month.  An eblast is sent out notifying residents when 

it is time to nominate homes for Yard of the Month.    As you work in your yard through the winter months, note that Callo-

way’s has provided helpful tips and a coupon to be used on the purchase of your gardening needs.   We will limit each home 

to receiving this designation only once per year.    

NOVEMBER— 630 Mayrant 

DECEMBER — 523  Hoel  

JANUARY— 622 S Manus 

**Wanted - Beautification Committee Members** 
Some of the duties/responsibilities of the members:  (1) Nominate 

a house for yard of the month (2) Vote on the houses nominated to 

determine the YOM winner.  (3) Help with greenbelt cleanup.  (4) 

Participate in It's Your Park Day.  (5) Woolsey/Monssen triangles 

maintenance. Current Members:  Phil Perry, George Roberts, 

Charles Jones, Terry Thomas, Denise Requardt  If you are inter-

ested in becoming a member, Contact me at 
at  beautification@wynnewoodnorth.org.  Looking forward to 

another BEAUTIFUL year!!! 

mailto:beautification@wynnewoodnorth.org
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Tips for Winter Gardeners—Provided by Calloway’s and Cornelius Nursery 

Timely Tips 

for January 

Gardeners                    

  Working in your garden is an excellent escape during 

the holidays.  It’s a great time of year to do some of the 

heavy work in the landscape as opposed to sweating it 

up in the heat of the summer. 

Don’t put up the mower yet.  Although turf grasses have 

stopped growing, you can use the mower to chop up 

and recycle the leaves back into the lawn or for a com-

post pile. Prepare gas-powered engines for winter.  The 

owner’s manual is the best guide to winterizing a lawn 

mower, tiller, garden tractor or other equipment. 

Drain and store garden hoses and watering equipment in 

a readily accessible location.  Lawns and other plants 

may need an occa-

sional watering dur-

ing prolonged dry 

spell. 

In general, once the 

weather gets and 

stays cold, pruning 

of deciduous plants 

(ones that lose their 

leaves) can be safely 

done. Evergreen 

hedges can be 

sheared or cut back 

in the winter also.  

Wait until February to prune your roses.  Remember – Do 

Not Top your Crapemyrtles! Simply prune to remove 

seed heads and shape. 

Prepare for the cold weather before it hits!  One of the 

best things you can do for your landscape plants is to 

provide a 2 to 3 inch layer of mulch.  Mulching is neces-

sary year round but during the colder periods it provides 

a layer of insulation for the roots.  Water your landscape 

well before a cold spell.  A drought stressed plant is 

more susceptible to freeze damage.  For more tender 

plants, purchase frost cloth for extra protection.  Cover 

the plant completely allowing the edges to come all the 

way to the ground, utilizing the heat which radiates from 

the ground. 

December is a perfect time to plant trees and shrubs so they 

can develop a strong root system for next Spring.  Cool 

weather color such as Pansies, Snapdragons, Cyclamen, 

Flowering Cabbage and Kale add splashes of color to your 

landscape.  Spring flowering bulbs can be planted now once 

they have been properly chilled. Make your home beautiful 

with a stunning assortment of floral quality Poinsettias, Cyc-

lamen, and the freshest greenery.  Add a mix of new indoor 

and tropical plants to energize your home. 

Remember to provide food and water for the birds this win-

ter.  You can attract just as many birds with a bird bath as 

with food, especially during the dry spells.  To draw a diversi-

ty of birds provide a variety of seeds, like sunflower, thistle, 

safflower and millet; plus suet.  Once you begin putting out 

bird food, continue feeding them through the spring time. 

Enjoy your time with family and friends.  We hope you had a 

very Merry Christmas and have a blessed  Happy New Year! 

 
Information is courtesy of Calloway's Nursery at www.calloways.com.  Attrib-

ution to Calloway's required for all for all use and reproduction.  
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Ability to Specify Emergency Contact Information   
 Please be sure to log-in and check the directory information listed for you.  If your 

phone number has changed or your email address, please make the correction.  Also, you will 

notice an Emergency Contact has been added.  This was added in case there was an emer-

gency and someone needed to be notified about the situation.  Our VIPs use the directory 

frequently.  Notifying owners of garage doors left 

open, packages left on porches, dogs loose, 

etc. 

Ability to Register Your Pet   
It could be a life saver!  Accidents happen, your pet gets loose without 

you knowing it.  If you register your pets in the neighborhood directory our  

residents have another source to help return them home safe.   

 Did you know in 2016 the Board of Directors, with the help of an Old Oak Cliff Conservation League 

Grant, purchased a pet micro-chip reader!  Denise Requardt has volunteered to be the Master Scanner for Wynne-

wood North.  How cool is that!  We can find out quickly who owns the loose pet if they have a micro-chip on board. 

 A great number of our dogs were registered during the very successful Wynnewood North Tail Waggers Event 

in November.  If you were unable to attend the event, you still have the opportunity to enter the data and picture of 

your pet(s) into the Wynnewood North Directory.  everything correctly, the dog information should appear when you 

search for you name and click on it. 

Wynnewood North Directory 

How to Upate Your Information in the Directory—It is simple! 
 Simply Log-in to the Wynnewood North Web-site (www.wynnewoodnorth.org).  Go to the Directory and do a 

search for your name.  After the search, your name will appear in the upper right hand corner of the page.  Click on your 

name and then you will see a button on the left hand side that states “Edit”.  Click on the button, scroll down until you 

find the To see the WWN directory, Click on the button, scroll down until you find the Emergency Contact infor-

mation.  Enter the information into the various spaces.  Be sure and click on the “Save” button before you exit the page.    

 If you are not computer savvy, contact your Block Captain or Janice Coffee (Communications Directory) to help 

you get your latest information in the system.   

Please NOTE the directory is only available to those who live in Wynnewood 
North. It is private and not available to the public. 

Enhancements to the Directory—Cynthia Michaels 
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Annual Overview 

 The neighborhood really came together this year 

when it comes to watching out for each other.  

Nextdoor.com was a huge reason for such great commu-

nication.  We still have crime activity; however, when we 

look out for each other and call 911 when we see suspi-

cious behavior, I believe we have an impact – we are ei-

ther preventing criminal activity or at least catching the 

criminals and preventing those individuals from carrying 

on.  We had a total 19 reported crimes in 2016, which, 

unlike other years, was spread out throughout the year 

with the most crimes occurring in December (4 crimes). 

 The VIP patrol program just completed its 8
th

 

year.  We currently have a total of 61 VIP ’s which includes 

44 active members with at least one patrol each in 2016.  

Most of our VIP’s complete 2 patrols a month, but around 

5 or 6 of us patrol anywhere from 4 to 8 times a month.  

This was a record-setting year with a total of 286 patrols, 

which is an average of 23.8 patrols - or 31 hours’ worth of 

patrolling - per month.  In both April and June, we set a 

record of 27 patrols in one month.   

 For 2017, our goal is to average 25 patrols per 

month.  As always, we are looking for new VIP’s to help 

keep Wynnewood North Safe.  Please email 

crime@wynnewoodnorth.com if you would like to be in-

volved.   

 As we prepare for 2017 

the WNNA Board is working on 

other solutions for decreasing 

the crime in Wynnewood North.  

Some of the methods include 

opening communication with 

nearby neighborhoods, increas-

ing our VIP membership, and 

researching the crime preven-

tion methods other neighbor-

hoods in the metroplex are us-

ing.  If you have any sugges-

tions, please email 

crime@wynnewoodnorth.com. 

 

 

 

Crime Watch—Jeff Sappenfield 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 VIP Classes 

 There will be approximately four VIP classes 

throughout 2017.  The first will most likely be late February 

or early March.  If you are interested in attending a class or 

think you will be interested in becoming a VIP in 2017, 

please request the paperwork via email at 

crime@wynnewoodnorth.com.  From there, we can deter-

mine the time of year that is best for you to become a VIP 

on patrol.   

Crime Watch Communication 

The best way to stay current on neighborhood crime and 

crime prevention tips is to become a member of 

Nextdoor.com.  You can set up your membership to just 

receive information from Wynnewood North, from three or 

four nearby neighborhoods, or from all eleven neighbor-

hoods that surround Wynnewood North.  Other options 

include having Nextdoor.com email you with reminders of 

posts made by neighbors – the advantage of this is you 

don’t have to be logged on and watching Nextdoor.com to 

get urgent FYI’s or otherwise.  There is also an app for cell 

phones.   Neighbors utilize this site to make other neigh-

bors aware of suspicious behavior such as suspicious vehi-

cles or people in the neighborhood.   I share information 

with our neighbors through this website when there is a 

crime in Wynnewood North, or have important information 

to share about crimes committed nearby.  The police have 

begun to use this site to pass along information.  

Nextdoor.com is used for so much other useful information 

as well – such as recommendations for service providers, 

products, local businesses and events.  If you are not on 

Nextdoor.com, please email me at 

crime@wynnewoodnorth.com.  Once we have confirmed 

your status as a resident of Wynnewood North, we will be 

able to invite you to be a part of the Wynnewood North 

Nextdoor group 

 

mailto:crime@wynnewoodnorth.com
mailto:crime@wynnewoodnorth.com
mailto:crime@wynnewoodnorth.com
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Tailgate Thefts 

 A rash of tailgate thefts have occurred throughout 

Oak Cliff – three were here in Wynnewood North.  The 

thieves are very brazen as they have stolen the tailgates in 

the middle of the night while the trucks are as close as 5 

feet from a house entry point.  Investigators are working 

on these thefts, but we are not yet sure of the priority; 

therefore, I suggest if you are unable to park your truck in 

your garage, purchase a tailgate lock which is available for 

around $35.   

 

Out-of-Town  or Long-Term Construction  
 Just a reminder that if you are going to be out of 

town, or have long term construction, please be sure to 

email your name, address and the out-of-town or con-

struction dates to crime@wynnewoodnorth.com.   The 

VIP’s on patrol will then be aware and can keep an eye on 

your home while patrolling during the dates submitted.  

Important tip:  get to know your closest neighbors and 

become comfortable with providing each other out-of-

town or long term construction dates.  Your closest neigh-

bors are typically the ones that will notice suspicious be-

havior before anyone else.  

. 

 

 

Quarterly Crime Watch Meetings   

DPD Southwest Substation  

 Contact:  Donna Thurman 

 Senior Corporal, Crime Watch Coordinator, 

 214-670-6795  

 Donna.thurman@dpd.ci.dallas.tx.us 

Crime Watch Websites/Links 

 policereports.dallaspolice.net/ spotcrime.com 

 p.landfair@att.net    

 dallasareawatch.com 

 North Oak Cliff Crime Watch facebook page 

Crime Watch Resources 

mailto:crime@wynnewoodnorth.com
mailto:Donna.thurman@dpd.ci.dallas.tx.us
mailto:p.landfair@att.net
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Community Service — Neighbors In Action — Vicki Patsdauter, Resident  

Wynnewood North neighbors come to the rescue! 

The Society for Companion Animals (SFCA) is a local 
pet rescue that was begun by one of our long-time 
neighbors, Tawana Couch.  She grew up in Wynne-
wood North, and saw the numbers of stray dogs in our 
area.  She started the rescue because, as a flight at-
tendant, she thought she had a unique solution to this 
problem.  Fly the pets to 
states that have families 
waiting to adopt.  These 
states do not have the is-
sues the state of Texas has 
with loose dogs.  In fact, 
they do not have enough for 
the families who wish to 
adopt.  Enter Tawana, with 
her connections in the airline 
industry, convincing Ameri-
can airlines to fly these dogs north, and Southwest, to 
bring the crates back to be used again.   

These dogs are the ones that need the help the most.  
Because we have such an overpopulation in Texas 
(she gets many dogs from the rescues along the bor-
der who have no room to hold them), most are healthy, 
but some are older dogs, heartworm positive, injured, 
or have mange.  Without her help, these animals would 
probably be euthanized.  SFCA helps pay for their 
boarding, the treatment and health certificates needed 
before sending them north.  This can get quite expen-
sive.  They rescued over 500 dogs this year!  Projected 

expenses for 2017 will be over $100,000, and this is 
with no paid staff, all volunteers, discounts from the 
airlines, donated crates and no adoption fees.  The 
only income they have is from our donations. 

SFCA relies completely on volunteers to do this work. 

Lynn and I have helped Tawana in the past, and Lynn saw a 
need and knew she could ask our great Wynnewood neigh-
bors to help.  They responded in the last couple of months to 
our call, and had great fun and some hard work at Boykin 
Kennels (where the dogs come to first) taking the dogs off 
the buses, checking them in, walking them, and getting them 
settled in the kennel.  Other volunteers pick up crates from 
Southwest, assemble crates at Tawana’s house and take 
them to Boykin.  Volunteers take dogs to the vet for health 
certificate or for treatment, foster the dogs till it’s time to 
leave, and then go to the airport to put the dogs on flights in 
the middle of the night to their new homes! 

SFCA has an annual fundraiser auction and volunteers will 
help by finding donations for the auction and preparing the 
venue.   

So, who are these Wonderful Wynnewood North Neighbors?   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tawana Couch, President and Founder of Society for       

Companion Animals 

Lynn Sulander Cynthia Michaels Rick Iber 

Lyn Duerson  Phil Perry Pam Westerhide   

Jenny Wegley Cindy Kirk Joan Buccola 

Jeff Sappenfield Donna Libby Jane Sullivan 

Jan Nunn Denise Requardt    Terry Thomas 

Reese Leonard Ali Adams Mary Scherer 

Vicki Patsdauter Addison Leonard  

Non-residents Carol Merritt,(Boykin Kennel) & Barb Moore 
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Continued from  page 11 

We can’t thank our friends and neighbors enough for their willingness to be there for a great cause!  Those of you who 
are unable to volunteer, please consider the Society in your future  gift giving, or as a tax-deductible contribution and 
sign up to receive the SFCA newsletter to learn of volunteer opportunities. http://www.societyforcompanionanimals.org/.  
In Tawana’s words:  “We fly our animals to loving arms. It is only through your support 
that we can continue this 
life-saving work. SFCA 
has no paid staff. Our 
volunteers spend count-
less hours cleaning and 
assembling cages and 
fostering and transport-
ing the animals we help; 
but, if we did not have 
the funds on hand to 
cover our costs, we 
could not save a single 
life. Every penny that 
you donate to SFCA 
goes directly toward  
veterinary care, boarding and transport for the animals we help. Please be an angel and give our pets wings.” 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Service— Little Free Library—Vicki Patsdauter, Resident 

Wynnewood North has its own Little 

Free Library!Earlier this year, my friend from 

church was telling me about her Little Free Library.  

“What is that?” I said, and my curiosity grew and my 

excitement went through the roof.  I had never heard 

of this, so immediately went home and googled it.   

Little Free Library is a non-profit organization 

(www.littlefreelibrary.org), dedicated to promoting lit-

eracy and reading among neighbors, sharing books for 

adults and children alike.  It was begun just 6 years 

ago, and today there are 50,000 libraries worldwide!  Little Free 

Libraries are hand-crafted structures (like a little school house) 

filled with constantly changing collections of books donated 

and shared by people of all ages and backgrounds. They are 

built to withstand weather of all kinds. To be called a Little Free 

Library, we had to have an official charter sign, charter number 

and listing on the LFL map online. As you can see below, Dallas 

has quite a few, but only 5 in the Oak Cliff area.  I became de-

termined to get one in our neighborhood.  My friend Sheila, 

got me in touch with Johnny, who made hers.  He let me pick 

out my colors (Green and Purple, of course), and next thing I 

http://www.societyforcompanionanimals.org/
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knew, I was picking it up at the church.  Oops, I forgot 

to tell Lynn about it in my excitement!   

 Lynn’s idea was to make a proposal to the 

neighborhood board to put it near one of the green-

spaces.  I thought it would take some convincing, but I 

wrote up a proposal, and Cynthia Michaels offered to 

present it at the board meeting in October.  To my de-

light, they accepted the proposal! 

 Colter Hoggan volunteered (or maybe I drafted 

him) to dig the hole for the post and cement it in.  Cyn-

thia then put the library on the post.  On November 17, 

the morning of the dedication, we had about 15 neigh-

bors there to cheer.  Alex on the corner has also of-

fered to help, and keep an eye on the library.  If you 

want to drop off books, she said she was willing to 

keep them, but please be selective and thoughtful 

about what you contribute. 

 Our own Little Free Library is at the corner of 

N. Manus and Monssen, in the triangle where there is 

shade from trees and a bench to sit on as you browse 

the books. I’ve already decided to add a “leash hook” 

so as you walk your dog, you can sit a moment to look 

through the books.  I hope to add a couple of solar 

lights for night time viewing.  There will be a guest 

book as well after the first of the year for you to add 

your comments or suggestions. As I get ideas, I will 

promote activities and games. Alex and I will try to ro-

tate books so that every time you come, you may see 

something different. We also hope YOU will add a book 

here and there that you found interesting. 

The motto for the LFL is “Take a book, leave a book”. 

These books are free, with the hope that you will con-

tribute one to take its place, although that is not a re-

quirement.  My friend says her neighbors have kept books cir-

culating, and even contributed card games and CD’s.  You will 

meet more neighbors, and children will see the library as a des-

tination as they walk the neighborhood.  Realtors have even 

said that Little Free Libraries have influenced potential home 

buyers to decide to settle in one neighborhood rather than 

another.  The LFL conveys a sense of community and sharing.  

You may be surprised by the variety and quality of the books in 

our library.  Our neighbors are diverse in their interests and 

hobbies!  You may find a book on Koi (Colorful Japanese carp), 

or Regina Music Boxes that play tin records! Children may find 

books for a holiday, or that Harry Potter book they’ve been 

looking for.   

 Our LFL has a Facebook Page (Wynnewood North Little 

Free Library) that I’m still learning how to promote.  You may 

have heard that the city of Dallas was considering regulating 

these libraries.  I made sure our library would be within these 

guidelines if they went through.  Eventually, it was seen to be a 

solution looking for a problem, and it was dropped.  The varie-

ty and imagination that goes into some of these libraries is 

wonderful!   

 I want to thank all of you that supported this effort.  

Cynthia Michaels was vital in helping me get it approved, and 

Colter Hoggan in getting it set up.  Susan Oakey helped get 

ready for the dedication, and everyone who 

came out, brought books and applauded at 

the dedication, thank you!  

 Let’s make this a shared experience!  

Give me your ideas, and look through your or 

your children’s books to see what you can 

contribute.  Write a little note about why this 

book was interesting to you or your child.  

Then, stop by, sit a spell, and get lost…..in a 

book! 
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 Every Wynnewood North resident is a valued member 
of our family, and we want to include everyone in maintaining 
Wynnewood North as the best neighborhood in Dallas. The 
WNNA Board welcomes all new volunteers.  Watch for volun-
teer opportunities through out the year.  Please feel free to con-
tact any of the officers by sending them an email message.  

General inquiries should be sent to info@ wynnewoodnorth.org 

Block Captains 

Ever wonder how your newsletter and other neighbor-
hood flyers come to your doorstep?  We have a dedi-
cated group of volunteers, called Block Captains.  The 
Block Captains responsibility is to delivery whatever 
communication the Board publishes to your home with-
in 2 days. Our Communications Director, delivers the 
communication to the designated Block Captain for 
your street, then they deliver them to your home. Some 
of our Block Captains are so dedicated you get the   
document within hours.   

The Block Captains also help keep our Directory up-to-
date with contact information of new neighbors.  

Serving over 10 years as Block Captains  
 

Guy Allbright 

Terry Thomas & Janice Coffee 

Lisa Kleypas & Jessica Hamilton  

Donna & Larry Libby 

Lisa Tully  

Silver & Bill Poteete (retired) 

Block Captains 

Bizerte (East)/Pratt/Heyser .................. Greg and Pat Parrish  

Bizerte (West) ............................................... Guy Allbright  

Hoel/Llewellyn .............................................. Jeremy Ratliff  

N. Manus (East) ..................................................... Sue May  

N. Manus (West) ................................................. Lisa Tully  

S. Manus............................................ Larry & Donna Libby  

Mayrant (East) .............................................. Lynn Sulander  

Mayrant (West) .................. Janice Coffee & Terry Thomas  

Monssen (East) ................................................. Ron Henson  

Monssen (West)/Monssen Pkwy .................... Janice Coffee  

Shelmire ............................................................... O.D Vega  

Woolsey (East) ............................................... Mary Scherer  

Woolsey (West) ......................................... Denise Requardt 
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W ynnewood North Neighborhood Associa-
tion is an IRS designated 501(c)3 non-

profit organization.  

Donations are tax deductible and can be made 
at  

general meetings, PayPal on the website, or by 
mail.  

 Online: http://www.wynnewoodnorth.org/
donate 

 Mail: WNNA Treasurer / P.O. Box 3872 / 
Dallas, TX 75208 

Support Wynnewood North 

Beginning Balance - 2016 14,288.29 

YTD Income 9,158.27 

YTD Expenses 11,686.66 

Ending Balance -  11,759.90 

  
General Fund Balance 5,568.58 

Guaranty Bank CD 5373 3,095.66 

Guaranty Bank CD 5340 3,095.66 

  

Treasury Report - 2016 YTD 

Treasurer — Denise Requardt 
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2016 Fall Wander 

For more information about the Wander program, or if you would like to host  (or co-host) one of the wan-

ders, please contact our social director, Chris Quadri @ social@wynnewoodnorth.org. 

The WNNA Wander is our semi-annual fundraiser with the added benefit of 

getting to know more of your neighbors.  Enjoy these photos of the 2016 Fall 

Wander, which was graciously hosted by the following residents: 

  Home 1 (Appetizers/Happy Hour): Gail Moore 

  Home 2 (Main): Charles Foulkes & Jack Kane 

  Home 3 (Dessert):  Tracy Lofts & Vicky Gouge 

mailto:social@wynnewoodnorth.org


Page 15 WNNA Newsletter - Volume 24  Issue 1 

HOLIDAY EVENTS 
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Pet Corner—Denise Requardt 

Lost a pet?  Who should you contact?  First, please be sure to get in touch with Tony at Dallas Ani-

mal Services before rehoming or placing any found pet with rescue.  

If there is an owner looking for a lost pet that is likely where they will go. Tony's # is 214-670-9501 

or DASLost@DallasCityHall.com.   Dallas Animal Services has a Lost & Found board on Pinterest 

with additional information for anyone who has lost or found a cat or dog. https://www.pinterest.com/

dallasshelter/...   

 

Additional great resources: http://petharbor.com (Dallas Animal Services) | www.helpinglostpets.com 

| Nextdoor.com  | https:/www.facebook.com/groups/fidooakcliff/    

Please note that there is a City ordinance that requires anyone who finds a pet make an effort 

to find the owner, so notifying DAS and getting a formal Found report filed is required. 

mailto:DASLost@DallasCityHall.com
https://www.pinterest.com/dallasshelter/lost-found-pets/
https://www.pinterest.com/dallasshelter/lost-found-pets/
http://petharbor.com
http://nextdoor.com/
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515 S. Manus 

Rachel & Russell 

Bryce 

506 Woolsey 

Mary Scherer & Cindy Kirk 

516 Woolsey 

Cynthia Michaels 

Pet Corner—Denise Requardt 

Spay & Neuter 

All dogs and cats in the City of Dallas must either be spayed or neutered, or the 
owner will need to obtain an Intact Animal Permit.  There are a few exemptions to 
this ordinance: 

Dogs and cats under six (6) months of age; 

Dogs and cats unable to be spayed/neutered or is permanently non-fertile for 

health reasons; 

Service animals; 

Competition cat or competition dog; 

Dogs and cats for adoption at Dallas Animal Services, other animal welfare 

groups, or for sale in licensed retail pet stores; or 

Owners holding a valid Intact Animal Permit 

DAS and their partners strive to provide free and low-cost spay/neuter services for 
Dallas residents. Availability of these services, however, is dependent upon fund-
ing, and programs and offers change frequently. Please call 214-670-8248 for 
more information, visit Facebook at Facebook.com/DallasAnimalServices or 
www.dallasanimalservices.org 

Feral Cat Trap, Spay/Neuter, Return Program 

There has been an influx of feral cats in the neighborhood.  If you are feeding the 
cats it is your responsibility to ensure they are spayed/neutered. 

THE FACTS ABOUT HOMELESS, WILD AND UNTAMED 

CITY CATS 

http://www.dallasanimalservices.org/trap_neuter_return.htmlF 

For additional Feral Cat information visit:  www.feralfriends.org. 

If you need a trap, help trapping, helpful information contact WWN Neighbor - 
Denise Requardt 214-801-1802.  

 

http://dallasanimalservices.org/pet-registration/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Dallas-Animal-Services-and-Adoption-Center/101535076582438
http://www.dallasanimalservices.org/trap_neuter_return.html
http://www.feralfriends.org/
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Kidd Springs Recreation Center, 711 W. Canty Street 

Neighborhood General Meeting Location 

Genera l  Parking :   

SECOND entrance up the hill 

Handicap Parking :   

FIRST entrance 

Christmas Decorations Contest     

Newsletter Advertising Information 

Advertising can be purchased on a yearly or issue-by-issue basis.  Busi-
nesses can promote special events, sales, etc. with a single issue add, but 

discounted rates are offered for yearly contracts. 

Yearly contract: January, April, July and October. However, payment can 

be made on a pro-rated basis for a single issue or partial year. 

Ad costs per year   Ad costs per single issue 

Business card: $75  Business card: $45 

1/4 page: $125  1/4 page: $60 

1/2 page: $175   1/2 page: $75 

Your contribution can be considered a tax deduction.  Ask us how. 

 

Did you know Wynnewood North Neighbor-

hood Association has a fan page on Facebook?  

If you have an account, just search for us and join. You can see photos 

from neighborhood social gatherings and post on the wall. 

 

Internet and Web Connections 

WNNA ............................. wynnewoodnorth.org  

Facebook ........ facebook.com/wynnewoodnorth  

Nextdoor .......... wynnewoodnorth.nextdoor.com 


